Lazy T H HOA Board Meeting

April 5, 2011
Present: Nick Hether, Jean Nedrud, Jim Doe, Jon Koon, Frank Manseau, Linda Price; Phyllis Sangster (DRC)
President Nick called the meeting to order, went over and asked for any additions to the agenda.
The minutes of the last board meeting on March 1 were read and approved. 

The Kathy and Chris Lynch remodel project was introduced. The Design Review Committee approval was unanimously accepted by the Board.

President Nick also reported the Chris Lynch is putting together a notice about the community garage sale so that homeowners can plan accordingly.

Jean Nedrud gave a treasurer’s report. We have $37,500 set aside for street paving. There are also special funds of $4000 for crack sealing and $3000 for legal/professional purposes. We have $6498 in non-designated savings.  All current dues have been collected. Jean also reported that we have not used all of the monies set aside for snow removal the past two years. The Board discussed the possibility of putting the “extra” snow removal funds into the street paving account. Discussion will be continued at the next meeting when we consider next year’s budget.

The next board meeting was set the May 10, 2011 at Nick’s house. The main agenda item will be the 2011 budget and the annual meeting agenda.

The downed warning sign (deaf child) on Terrence Loop was discussed. Jim Doe will contact the family and see if they need/want it repaired.

Jim recommended that we keep the fire suppression pond and do the research on what is required to get it “user” ready. Jim, Nick, Frank and Linda will continue this investigation and report at the next meeting.

Jon Koon reported on establishing a Lazy T H web site. He has been exploring possibilities and it could be done for less than $100/year. It could include links to the covenants/bylaws and could include Design Review Committee information, a list of the directors and the minutes of the Board meetings and the annual meeting.  Jon will share some sample templates at the next meeting. 

Litter and dog refuse are a recurring concern. The Board agreed this should be discussed/reported at the annual meeting with encouragement to all homeowners to take responsibility if they are part of the problem. 

Linda raised concern about motorized vehicles in the parks and on the trail between Patterson Road the subdivision fence. She will contact the County to see if there are ordinances in place concerning this safety/liability issue. She will also ask if the HOA is allowed to make improvements to the trail and will report her findings at the next meeting.

Frank said he spoke to Top Notch Coating about doing additional crack sealing of our roads. They will call Frank when they are going to be in our area—probably in May. We will then notify members about the possibility of having their driveways resealed while they have their equipment here.

The Board continued discussion about poisoning the weeds along the irrigation ditch. Nick and Frank will discuss this with Harold Lindvig (the ditch rider) and Dave Kraft (the ditch owner). They will also get more information about putting a grate over the head gate where the ditch enters the subdivision. 

Frank spoke with Harold Lindvig about haying the vacant lots in the subdivision to reduce weeds, fire danger, and improve their appearance. Mr. Lindvig will look at these areas and let us know if he is interested. 

The Board was invited to Frank’s 80th birthday party which will be held at the Senior Center on Sunday, April 16, from 2-4 PM. 

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Price

